# Page **1** of **3** Barefoot Bay Men's Golf League General Meeting Minutes – 1/25/2023

The meeting was called to order by the president at 11:34 AM

A moment of silence was observed and then the President led the membership in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

A roll call was requested by the President as follows.

President – Dave Connor	Present
Vice President – John Armstrong	Present
Secretary – Ken Gionet	Present
Treasurer – Hugh Murphy	Present
Tournament Chairman – Bruce Amoss	Present
Social Chairman – David Foisy	Present
Rules Chairman – Jim McClintock	Present
Verifying Chairman – Charlie Lefebvre	Present
Scoring Chairman – Mark Lavaway	Present
Publicity Chairman – Mike Lontine	Present
Sunshine Chairman – Herb Steelman	Present

**Secretary's Report** – The last General meeting was held on 11/23/22 and the minutes of that meeting were posted on our website. The secretary asked if someone would make a motion to accept these minutes as posted in lieu of reading them to the membership. Lenny Leroux made the motion and Tom Felke seconded it. The motion was unanimously approved.

**Treasurers Report** – Huge reported that for December we had a beginning balance of \$3,997 and an ending balance of \$2,285. He stated that he put a copy of December's financial activity in the men's league binder for your review. We currently have a balance of \$4,287.

**Presidents Report** – Dave informed the membership that BrightView has been chosen as the new Golf Course Maintenance Company. The contract has been signed and ABM has been notified. This change will take place 90 days after contract signing and notifications which will be April 19<sup>th</sup>.

**Vice Presidents Report** – John reminded everyone that the hole in one pool does not end until someone gets a hole in one. It does not restart when memberships are due or on any particular date. He has numerous members who recently submitted an envelope with payment who are already in the pool. John read the names of the people who can get their money returned after the meeting. He also reminded everyone that the hole in one information is available on our website.

John reported that we currently have 103 paid members with a number of people not paid yet. He reminded everyone that if you don't pay for your membership you can't play and if you put \$5 in the box you won't get a tee time.

John read the names of 6 returning or new members to our league for recognition.

#### **Correspondence** – None

### Barefoot Bay Men's Golf League General Meeting Minutes – 1/25/2023

#### **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

**Tournament Chairman** – Bruce reminded everyone who signs up to play to check the website and make sure your name is on the list by Sunday night. If you are not on the list you need to call Bruce because you have not been included and will not get a tee time.

Bruce reminded everyone that the 3<sup>rd</sup> round of our tournament is coming up next week so be sure to sign up if you want to play.

**Social Chairman** – David asked if anyone who is here did not pay the \$8 for food because we have more members present than the number who paid. Four members raised their hands and this was resolved.

**Rules Chairman** – Jim reviewed the rules about Backstopping. This involves the situation when a player is chipping on to the green and his ball strikes another players ball that is already on the green.

Jim gave a short presentation using the overhead screen projector about the few rules that have changed for 2023.

**Verifying Chairman** – Charlie reminded everyone that the pro shop will not make change for you so be sure and bring the correct amount to put in the envelopes.

Charlie asked everyone to please ensure the envelopes are filled out accurately. He had one this week that was blank with \$5 in it. He also reminded everyone that for our monthly food events the cut-off is Sunday at 12pm. This is when he empties the box and removes the "FOOD" envelopes. Do not put food money in any envelope unless it's pre-printed with "FOOD". If you are trying to pay for food and you don't see a "FOOD" envelope, call Charlie to get it straightened out.

**Scoring Chairman** – Mark reported that we have cards submitted again that have not had their totals added up, have not been signed and some that are not legible. He explained how important it is so he can check himself if he makes an entry error. When he gets a total of 78 and you have 77 on the card it a least allows him to go back and check where the error may have been made. Please completely and accurately fill out your cards. Please have someone else on your team keep a second card and compare it to the original for accuracy.

**Publicity Chairman** – Nothing to report this month.

**Sunshine Chairman** – Herb asked anyone who know of a sick or injured member to please let him know so a card can be sent.

**Old Business** – None

**New Business** – Charlie announced the pin shot winners at \$40 per team. There were 3 - \$35 50/50 winners drawn.

## Page **3** of **3** Barefoot Bay Men's Golf League General Meeting Minutes – 1/25/2023

Our next scheduled meeting will be on February 22<sup>nd</sup> at 11:30 am following our golf match.

A motion to adjourn was made by Don Oldakowski, seconded by Dennis Denobile. This motion was unanimously approved.

Meeting adjourned at 12:10 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ken Gionet, Secretary